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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Stanage Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 6th November 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	R Olle, P Whitney, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, W Hanley, B Hanley, Wedgwood. James Marsden, Shuttleworth, Hammerton, Eames, Turner and Mander.

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg.


	128/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. Kirkham, DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks.

	129/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business – none

	130/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – Cllrs. Jane and James Marsden are neighbours of the Gate House Farm hamlet.

	131/18
	
	DCC Cllr. Twigg – 

There were no matters to discuss on this occasion other than there is a small amount left in the Community Fund that can be applied for. It was suggested that the Lantern Parade may be a likely recipient. The organisers will be advised to apply by the clerk.

	132/18
	
	Public Participation – 
Mrs Chris Winfield and colleagues from the H4H Group attended to enquire of the success and comments received about the HoH and completion of the bus shelter installation. 
It was reported that many positive and supportive comments had been received about the HoH appearance and utilisation to date. Planters are in design which it is hoped will deter the occasional parking of vehicles (and to provide summer shade) and the cycle rack sign on the Parish Rooms has been replaced with a ‘No Unauthorised Parking’ sign. 
The course of action being pursued for the bus shelter is to have a covered seating area on Parish Land which would be allowed under permitted development (PART 12 of the Town and Country Planning Act 2015).
The Parish Council were asked to update the notices in the village about the intentions with the bus shelter. The Clerk was asked to do this once actual intentions have confirmed details.

Mrs Winfield (and neighbour) then spoke as a neighbour of Gate House Farm Cottage and the planning submission (NP/DDD/1018/0912) that has been submitted for this property. Mrs Winfield stated that they wish to come to an amicable solution with the proposers but felt that HPC should be aware of their concerns. Concerns of the neighbours in this hamlet are: the proximity of the proposed development to old tall dry-stone walls with inherently shallow foundations; the impact of delivery and mechanical vehicles on the old lanes in the hamlet while perfectly adequate for normal domestic traffic and the reduction in light due to a proposed double garage and workshop. While the HPC Planning Committee had reviewed this application on 23/10/18 this latest information requires the application to be reviewed again. The PDNPA have been consulted and further comments can be submitted if required. A Planning Committee meeting will be arranged and Mrs Winfield informed of the date and time.

	133/18
	
	Police liaison Officer – no one attended
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	134/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 2nd October 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.

	135/18
	
	Finance

	135/18
	.1
	The finance report and associated papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. There was nothing significant to report, November pool season tickets are still selling. It was noted that pledges for the heating costs had mostly been paid. Varied timings of sessions over the days seemed to be working very well.

	135/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – received and scrutinised.

	135/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – the payments totalling £40,404.39 (inc. £2,163.21 VAT) were approved. 

	135/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 4th December 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 4th December meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Rodger and James Marsden would do this as scheduled.

	135/18
	.5
	The RFO presented recommendations for moving some of the Council’s funds to different banks to ensure all funds were covered by the FSCS. These recommendations, a copy of which is attached to these minutes, were approved.

	135/18
	.6
	New Accounts Package – as stated in the RFO’s report this is a requirement of HMRC for VAT registered organisations to be able to submit VAT directly from their accounting package. The meeting agreed to Sage being leased at £10 per month.

	
	
	There was a break in the meeting to deal with KGF Business.

	
	
	Committee and Working Groups

	136/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	136/18
	.1
	The minutes of 9th October 2018 meeting, available from the website, were noted

	136/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade –The shelter was now demolished, the ground reinstated and the MUGA lights reconnected. Many positive comments had been received about how open the space now is and more attractive.
Drawings for the new proposal for the filtration plant to be in a building where the bins are currently stored had been circulated. The meeting agreed to the Swimming Pool Committee pursuing this proposal once the boundary wall ownership has been determined. The Clerk will apply to the Land Registry.

	137/18
	
	Recreation Committee – no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	137/18
	.1
	In fixing the MUGA lights more wear and tear was identified. Chris Schofield (electrician) is obtaining a quote for LED lights and new housings. The netting has also now been fixed.

	137/18
	.2
	Cllr. Rodgers is looking to purchase a new bench for the recreation area from the Catherine Nicklin memorial fund.

	137/18
	.3
	It was suggested that exercise equipment should be installed on the playing field. The Recreation Committee will investigate the possibilities and costs.

	137/18
	.4
	The Clerk gave an update on progress with solicitors over the access issue.

	138/18
	
	Planning Committee – the minutes of the meetings held on 10th and 23rd October are available from the website.

	139/18
	
	Amenities Committee – the minutes of the meeting held 23rd October are available from the website.
Page 2 of 4                                         Signed:                                                                Date:

	139/18
	.1
	Water Fountain – the meeting considered this to be environmentally friendly, while there maybe some health issues but this would enhance the other facilities provided; the ability to fill water bottles was preferred rather than a drinking fountain. It was agreed that the Amenities Committee would consider this further.

	139/18
	.2
	Bus Shelter – this was discussed under agenda item 132/18 but drainage and electricity supply would need to be considered. Cllr. Eames will review the current lease allowing easement over the position of the proposed covered shelter.

	139/18
	.3
	A quote for maintenance and support of the Wallgate hand wash units in the HoH had been received. It was agreed to arrange a 12-month contract at £918.00 pa. The Clerk will sign and return the forms.

	140/18
	
	Transport Committee – no meeting since last HPC meeting. The Clerk reported that the TRO was expected to be out for the second public consultation by 01/11/18 but has not yet appeared. The Clerk will chase up.

	141/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report.

	142/18
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	142/18
	.1
	It was decided to not include the website of Funeral Directors on the HPC website at the present time.

	143/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	143/18
	.1
	School wall repair – The Clerk has ascertained that the wall was not the responsibility of DCC Highways. It was suggested that there is a site meeting with Malcy Hall, the school and Parish Council to discuss the best way forward.

	143/18
	.2
	A letter had been received 06/11/18 requesting financial support from HPC for the Lantern Parade. While HPC support this event as their own, as this was not an agenda item the organisers are going to be asked to apply for Community Grant Funding from DCC and anything further may be considered for approval at the December Parish Council Meeting.

	143/18
	.3
	A number of enquiries had been received about the lighting outside the new Bank House restaurant. The Clerk had raised these with PDNPA and awaits a reply.

	143/18
	.4
	The Clerk asked the members to note the Parish and Town Council Liaison Forum 6pm to 8pm 29th January. The letter had been circulated.

	144/18
	
	Village Matters

	144/18
	.1
	Report back from Hope Valley Parishes meeting by Cllr. W Hanley -
SMART water could be budgeted for next year, having a village system would be expected to reduce crime in the area. Will DDDC half fund this? The meeting was generally in support if 50% funding can be found from DCC/DDDC/Police. It was suggested that there should be a public meeting to publicise this. Cllr. W Hanley will report back that HPC are looking at this favourably

Events Policy – the Clerk was asked to write a letter requesting PDNPA organise an events policy discussion.
Police Drop ins – the Clerk was asked to contact PCSO Boswell to determine who HPC should write to to arrange this.

	144/18
	.2
	RBS Branch closure – various letters had been received by HPC, PDNPA and MPs all saying the same that RBS will not be reconsidering their decision.

	144/18
	.3
	Litter Bin Station Approach – The Clerk was asked to determine ownership of the litter bin.

	144/18
	.3
	Parish Rooms Lease – the quote from the solicitors for this renewal seem excessive with the terms being the same. A breakdown of costs is to be requested. Cllr. Eames will draft a letter and send to Chris Cave, RFO. Enquires are to be made with Franklin’s Solicitors.
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	144/18
	.4
	Café Lease – while the final draft was thought to have been received with only an agreement over RPI to be noted further changes have now been received. Cllr. Eames will review and draft a letter and send to Chris Cave, RFO.

	144/18
	.5
	Bowling Club Access – discussed under agenda item 137/18.4.

	145/18
	
	Memorial Hall – minutes of meetings are now being received by the Clerk. Cllr. Jane Marsden attended the previous night’s meeting – rents are to be increased by 6%; wifi controlled heating is being investigated. 

	146/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 14/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	147/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place 7:30pm, Tuesday 4th December in the Stanage Hall.

	148/18
	
	Items for the December agenda – none.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 9.45 pm
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